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Beyond We Care Too – Putting Black Carers in the Picture

August 2007

Dear Colleagues

We are seeking your help with an important piece of work looking into services for black carers.

In 2002, a national report called “We Care Too: A Good Practice Guide for People working with Black Carers” was developed to support both statutory and voluntary agencies in their work with black carers.
Last year a working party of the National Black Carers and Carers Workers Network was formed to look at revising the “We Care Too” guide. During its discussions the working party started to consider what difference the Guide had made to black carers and the organisations supporting them. The group were very aware that the ‘We Care Too’ Guide had been influential at a policy level but it remained unsure about the practical impact of the work in improving the day-to-day experience of black carers and the organisations working with them. 
The working party decided to assess the impact of the We Care Too practice guide and find out the present situation for black carers and carer organisations across England, with a view to achieving two things:

1. Influencing the development of the new National Carers Strategy due to be published early next year. The 1999 National Carers Strategy had very little relevance to black carers despite the work of the National Black Carers & Carers Workers Network.  The findings of this work will feed into a revised version of the new National Carers Strategy.  In this we have the support of the lead officer for the Carers Strategy at the Department of Health. 
2. To produce a report highlighting the present situation regarding services for black carers, and the voluntary sector providers who often bear the main responsibility for providing services to black carers. The report will be launched at a major event in London and you will receive an invitation to this.  
As you can imagine, this is a massive piece of work and we need your help for it to be successful. We would appreciate your help in two important ways:
· By distributing the carer questionnaire to as many black carers as possible and where necessary, encouraging and supporting carers in giving their responses. This should ideally be done at groups where carers already meet as we know that sending questionnaires through the mail is not a good way of reaching people. This is why the support of your organisations is so crucial. 

A small amount of funding has been made available by the East Midlands Care Service Improvement Partnership to ensure the contribution of as many black carers as possible so if you need additional money for interpreters, meeting costs or other expenses, please do get in touch with Nita on 07931 798 665 or Natalie on 07786651831 to discuss your requirements and they will see how they can help.
· By filling in the Voluntary Sector Organisation questionnaire. This questionnaire is for all voluntary sector carer organisations and any other voluntary sector organisations working with black carers. Although this will include agencies working exclusively with people from the black communities it is not confined to black organisations. We want to reach any and every voluntary organisation which is funded to provide a service to carers or works with black carers. (Some voluntary sector workers have asked for clarification about whether they should be included in this survey because of their complex work arrangements: This may include situations like being managed and paid by a voluntary organisation but having a work base in a PCT or Health Trust. Generally, if you are managed by someone in a voluntary organisation and your wages are paid by a voluntary organisation then you are considered to be part of the voluntary sector and we would like to hear from you)
Thank you again for your support. We know there are many pressures on your organisation’s resources and your workers’ time so, we do not ask for it lightly. We ask because we think this is way of highlighting the often overlooked needs of black carers and fighting for a fair share of services to support them in their caring role.
If you want a large number of carer questionnaires please contact the Mary Seacole Research Centre (see below for contact details) and we shall send them to you.
If it is more convenient, you can send your voluntary organisation responses by e-mail, to the University Research Centre: seacole@dmu.ac.uk or using the attached prepaid envelope label. If you have received this request by email but would prefer to complete a paper copy, please send us a request to seacole@dmu.ac.uk with your postal address. The closing date for completed responses to the survey is 19th November 2007.
Yours sincerely

Nita Devabhai  & Natalie Pinnock Hamilton 

National Black Carers and Care Workers Network & Afiya Trust

This project is supported by: Afiya Trust; De Montfort University; Care Services Improvement Partnership (East Midlands), Hertfordshire County Council, Dudley MBC, Coventry Carers/Princes Royal Trust, Barnardos,  Tameside Adult Care Services and Association of Directors of Adult Services (Carers Reference Group).
Any queries: 

Contact the Mary Seacole Research Centre – seacole@dmu.ac.uk or 0116 201 3906

Mary Seacole Research Centre, 266 London Road, Leicester LE2 1RQ
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